Janice Rockwood

From: Arminda Hudon <ahudon@willingtonct.org>
Sent: Friday, January 28, 2022 5:58 AM

To: Public Comment

Subject: Board of Recreation Endorsement

Good evening,

My name is Arminda Hudon and I reside at 42 L’Homme Street Danielson. I
am contacting you to endorse Lori Zornado for the Board of Recreation.

I have first hand knowledge of Lori’s passion for the recreation program in our
town. I had the privilege to work by her side in volunteering at the Rec Center
for many years as part of our children’s participation in many of the programs
that the Rec Center has offered to our community.

The Zornado family is very well known at the Rec Center, specifically at the
Little Theater. Her children participated in many theater productions, summer
children’s music and sports programs. Lori not only volunteered to build sets,
care for and repair theater costumes, provide makeup application and hair
design for the shows, she also was a cast member for many theater
productions and she never missed a Christmmas Cabaret with her family.

Where there was a need, Lori was there to help out. Irecall that the theater
makeup and hair room was cluttered and disheveled. Lori had the idea to fix
up the room so the kids had a clean and organized place to prepare for shows.
Together Lori and I cleaned, moved furniture and redesigned the theater
makeup and hair room given approval form the Rec Center director. In
addition, as an athlete, Lori took advantage of the variety of fitness classes
and race events the center has offered throughout the years.

Lori continues to be involved in community fundraising events. I am the
President of Building Awareness Rocks, Inc. (Formerly Kilking Kares], a
nonprofit corporation that supports children, educators and families that are
touched by exceptionalities. I have always been able to rely on Lori to, not only
donate to our cause, but to volunteer and raise awareness of our fundraising
efforts throughout the community.

It is without reservation, as a community member, that I endorse Lori Zornado
for the Board of Recreation. Her interest in this position is based on her
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personal history of the direct impact the recreation program has provided her
fam1ly I know that it is her passion to help continue to see families experience
our community recreation programs and to be part of its growth in the years
to come.

Thank you for considering Lori Zornado for Board of Recreation.
Fondly, Arminda Hudon

Sent from my iPhone



' Janice Rockwood

From:
Sent:
To:
Subject:

Hi,

tmbarton1961@gmail.com

Monday, January 31, 2022 9:57 AM

Public Comment

Public comment for the Feb. 1 Town council meeting

Please support Michael Hewko for the Planning & Zoning Commission. His experience working at
Electric Boat's planning department and serving on the Dayville Fire Company as Fire Chief and as
Vice President of the Board of Directors will be an asset for the Planning & Zoning commission and

the town.

Please support Lori Zornado for the Board of Recreation. Her background as a licensed clinical
social worker will be an asset to the board and to the town. She can help the board create or
improve the board's programs so that they promote fun and a healthy community overall.

Gloresa PBanton

655 Chestnut Hill Rd
Dayville, CT 06241
Home: (860) 779-7195
Mobile: (860) 884-1813
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